
City of Grant Planning Commission Minutes
December 23, 2008
The regular meeting of the Grant City Planning Commission was held on Tuesday, December 23, 2008, at the City of Grant Municipal Offices.

1.
Call to Order:  Harry Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.
2. Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
3. Roll Call 
        PRESENT:  Debra Wilson, Roscoe Ostyn, Patrick Gardner, Harry Robinson, and Sherry Powell

EXCUSED:  Frances Shepard

ABSENT:  Terry Fett

OTHERS PRESENT: 


City Manager Doug LaFave
4.
Public Comments: 


None
5.
Consent Agenda:


a.
Approval of the minutes from the September 30, 2008 Planning Commission meeting.

b.
Approval of Routine Site Plans


1.
86 West State Rd 



2.
20 S Maple



Motion:  Motion made by Gardner, second by Ostyn to approve the routine site plans presented.



Motion passes unanimously.
6.
Unfinished Business: 

None

7.
New Business:

a.
Master Plan progress-Surveys:  The survey response rate was 52, which represents 16%.  A narrative will be included in the 

final master plan.  Roscoe Ostyn suggested a prioritized listing of responses could be included to make it easier to read.

b.
Recommendations for amending zoning ordinance:  City staff recommended striking the word “fertilizer” from Article IX, 

9.3 (4) (a).


Motion:  Motion made by Gardner, second by Wilson strike the word “fertilizer” from this section of the Zoning Ordinance.

Motion passes four yes to one no.



Motion:  Motion made by Gardner, second by Ostyn to rescind the previous motion.



Motion passes unanimously.



Motion:  Motion made by Gardner, second by Ostyn to add under Article IX, 9.3 (4) (a) “unless prior permission is given by 

the City Commission” at the end of the sentence.




Motion passes unanimously.

8.
Information Items / Updates:


a.  
Discussion of Streetscape for 2009:  Staff met with Fleis & Vandenbrink Engineering and are working on when funds will be 

allocated.  Roscoe asked if any roads would be torn up to fix the sewer lines.  Doug explained that we have successfully used 

the newest technology that involved sleeving a damaged sewer line with a resin material, which saves lots of money when 

roads are not torn up.
9.            Public Comments:

                                  None
10.          Adjournment: Gardner made a motion, and Harry Robinson adjourned at 6:40pm without objection.

___________________________________


___________________________________

Chairperson Harry Robinson

  


Sherry Powell, City Clerk
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